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Presidentõs Corner 
 

As I write this column for the EmeriTimes, we are in the 

season of Advent, a time when we prepare for the 

celebration of the birth of the Christ child.  In one sense, 

Seattle Pacific is entering a season of Advent, a time of 

preparation for something new.  We are entering on 

new paths with both optimism and concern. President 

Porterfield has chosen "Rooted in Christ" as the theme for this year, based 

on Jeremiah. 
 

"But blessed is the one who trusts in the Lord, whose confidence is in 

Him.  They will be like a tree planted by the water that sends out its 

roots by the stream.  It does not fear when heat comes; its leaves are 

always green.  It has no worries in a year of drought and never fails to 

bear fruit."  Jeremiah 17: 7-8 (NIV) 
 

As Emeriti we can look back upon our years at Seattle Pacific and recall 

other new beginnings.  We had new beginnings every autumn as we 

headed out for Camp Casey for Faculty retreat, a time of togetherness and 

planning for the year.  With the sale of Camp Casey, some of those 

memories bring sadness for some who treasured those gatherings with 

their walks on the beach, volleyball games, variety shows, board games, 

and meals prepared by George Scranton, Bob Chamberlain, and others.  

With less fondness, perhaps, we may remember sleeping on thin 

mattresses in large rooms filled with others trying to get some rest.  Being 

together on the morning of the attack on the World Trade Center helped 

us face the tragedy together.  We have experienced many beginnings. 
 

We also remember new beginnings as general education curriculum was 

revised and when Writing Across the Curriculum was established.  Meeting 

our students at the beginning of each quarter was usually a delight to see 

the eagerness that some students approached the material.  Other 

students likely had to be convinced that the content of our class would 

someday prove valuable to them.  These concepts are relevant now as 

more change is on the horizon. 
 

Each year brought change.  Some of us adapt to change better than 

others.  Some of us like to keep things as they are.  Life continues to be 

full of change.  Sometimes it seems like change is coming faster and more 
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newsletter is "to edify, 

encourage, and connect 

emeriti faculty; to profile 

emeriti achievements (past 

and present); to provide news 

and information about 

members and SPU; to 

encourage emeriti to continue 

to be involved in world 

change.ó The EmeriTimes 
newsletter archives are 

maintained by the Office of 

the Chief Academic Officer. 


